
 

 

 
 

15th March 2021 
   

DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 
  

  MARCH 

  Mon 15th  - Parkview P&C Association Annual General Meeting 7pm (Library)  
  Fri 19th   - LNPSSA Stage 2 & 3 Rugby Union Gala Day (Leeton Ovals Precinct) 
  Mon 22nd  - LNPSSA Stage Netball and Rugby League Gala Day (Leeton Stadium and Ovals Precinct) 
  Thurs 25th  - Southern Inland Girls AFL Trials (Wagga Wagga) 
  Wed 31st  - Easter Hat Parade (details TBC) 
   

  APRIL 

  Thurs 1st   - Final Day of Term 1 
  Mon 19th  - Term 2 Staff Development Day 
  Tues 20th  - School Resumes for Term 2 for all students K-6 
  Fri 23rd   - Parkview PS ANZAC Service 10.40am 
  Sun 25th   - ANZAC DAY 
  Tues 27th  - Tony Lockett Shield AFL Gala Day (Griffith) 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Download your free Parkview Public School App now! 

  

 
 

 



 

 
  



 

Notes that you can expect to see this week: 
 Easter Hat Parade Information 

Notes in the last week: 
 LNPSSA Rugby Union Gala Day (selected 

students Years 3-6) 

 Harmony Week and Anti-Bullying Day 

Information. 

 

 
 

 

WEEK 8 TERM 1 Commencing Monday 15th March 2021 
Welcome to Week 8 of the term. The new week is a significant one in 
our community as we acknowledge and celebrate the twin events of 
Harmony Week and the National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence. 

Parkview Public School is a wonderfully diverse and multi-cultural 
community, and this week we celebrate our cultural diversity by 
embracing the Harmony Week message everyone belongs. We cannot 
re-inforce more strongly the wonderful benefits of the cultural 
diversity of our community. We encourage all community members to 
embrace the values of respect, equality and freedom this and every 
week of the year, to continue to make our school, our town and our 
country a wonderful place for everyone to live! 

At Parkview Public School we work hard every day to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our students. The National Day of 
Action against Bullying and Violence (NDA) is an important bullying prevention initiative, connecting schools and communities 
to find workable solutions to bullying and violence. We acknowledge that this process is an on-going one that requires excellent 
communication, vigilance and understanding from students, staff and community members. The theme for the NDA 2021 is 
Take Action Together. This theme aims to elevate student voice, empowering young Australians to join the conversation. We are 
looking forward to continuing to develop the skills and confidence of our children in these areas. 
 
To engage our students in the twin activities of Harmony Day and NDA our Student Wellbeing Crew led by our Youth Outreach 
Worker Mrs Anna Celi have planned a huge range of activities for the week including: 
 
Monday 15th March 
To celebrate the start of Harmony Week/NDA, classrooms have been encouraged to be decorated in orange for the duration of 
the week. This is a great introduction to discussions around the importance of the week and includes our children in the process 
by encouraging them to bring in anything orange to help with the decorating.  The winning classroom will be judged on Friday 
this week with the winning class being provided with a hot chip lunch on Friday 26th March. In addition, each student will be 
supplied with a smallish rock and have until Thursday lunch time to decorate it with words or pictures which depict 
harmony/friendship/kindness on one side and their name on the other.  The Wellbeing Crew will collect them on Thursday 
afternoon and run a rock hunt for all children, a great way to re-inforce they key messaging linked to the week.  
 
Tuesday 16th - Rock painting during afternoon session in classes. 
 
Wednesday 17th – Classes will commence contributing to our Harmony Wall which faces the Quadrangle at school. All classes in  
K-2 will be involved on this day. 
 
Thursday 18th - Wear Orange to School Day and classes conclude handprint art on Harmony Wall. All classes 3-6 will be 
involved on this day. Rock Hunt will also be conducted on this day. 
 
Friday 19th – Judging of the winning orange classroom and winner announced.  
 
As we look back on last week, it is timely to acknowledge everyone’s efforts during School’s Clean Up Australia Day. I would also 
like to acknowledge the coordination of the SRC and the efforts of our students on Friday to make a contribution to the Clean 
Up Australia cause.  
 
Last Friday also saw the return of community attendance at our weekly Friday Assemblies. It was great to have parents back at 
this event. A reminder to all community members considering attending these events that it is of the utmost importance that 
you adhere to COVID-19 protocols including checking in using QR Codes, sanitising hands and observing social distancing 
requirements. Audience seating is clearly set out for community members to observe these protocols and we encourage you 
to observe these precautions. 
 
Last week also saw many of our students achieve amazing things on the sporting fields, highlighted by the selection of Xavier 
Chilko and Josephine Irvin in their respective Riverina PSSA Basketball Teams. Full details of these achievements and much more 
are contained in Talking Sport later in the newsletter. 
 
There is lots to enjoy as we approach the last 3 weeks of the term. Please consider the following over the page as you plan your 
week: 

 



 

Parkview P&C Annual General Meeting 
A reminder to all community members that the Annual General Meeting of the Parkview P&C Association will be tonight 
Monday, 15th March from 7pm in the Library at school. 
 
All financial members of the Parkview P&C Association are entitled to vote at this meeting. Come along and help in the decision 
making processes of your parent and community body! 
 
Kindergarten Best Start Conferences 
Kindergarten Best Start Feedback Conferences will be conducted at school throughout this week. A reminder for parents and 
carers of the days and venues for these conferences is included below: 
 
Tuesday: Miss Eddie (KE) in Interview Office (located in Administration Office) 
Wednesday: Mrs Norman (KN) in Kindergarten Office (located next to the Infants Bubblers) 
Thursday: Miss Brett (KB) in Interview Office (located in Administration Office) 
 
We look forward to engaging with the parents and carers of all Kindergarten children during these conferences. 
 
K-2 Theme Day 
The eagerly anticipated K-2 Theme Day is fast approaching, being hosted this Friday, 19th March. The idea of the day is to 
reinforce the wonderful thematic learning that our children in Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 have been engaging with 
throughout the year. Thematic learning extends to all elements of the curriculum and is a genuine way of engaging all children in 
all facets of the curriculum. 
 
During K-2 Theme Day, we encourage all children to dress up and enjoy the activities planned for the day that relate to the 
learning the children have been enjoying so far this year.  Kindergarten students are invited to wear either fairytale, nursery 
rhyme or superhero clothes while Years 1 & 2 students are invited to wear ‘Pirate Clothing’ clothing in line with their theme. 
 
NAPLAN Practise Papers 
Students in Years 3 & 5 will engage in NAPLAN practise experiences next week as we continue to prepare our children for 
engaging in NAPLAN Assessments which will be held in May. The purpose of the practise experience is to familiarise our children 
with the type of questions and interfaces they will experience. Our aim is to have the children familiar with this style of 
questioning so we can gain an accurate assessment of their understanding from these assessments. 
 
Parents and carers are reminded that these assessments are a point in time assessment and one of many measures we use to 
track the understanding of our children in relation to the curriculum. We do not want the children to be stressed by engaging in 
these assessments, as they do not define them as a person, and are best used to provide feedback for teaching staff to track 
children and support our internal assessment linked to our where to next options for each individual child in literacy and 
numeracy. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher. 
 
P&C Easter Raffle 
The Parkview P&C Association are again hosting their Easter Raffle this year, with the purchase of tickets available via their 
online ticket platform. Over $300 worth of Easter Chocolate is available, with the raffle being drawn at the Easter Hat Parade on 
March 31st! 
 
Bright Beginnings 
The excitement of our Early Years Learning Program, Bright Beginnings continues every Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Friday from 9.15am-10.45am in the Library. Parents are reminded that they need to scan 
in using the Services NSW QR Code outside the Library and also sign their children in at the table outside 
the Library. 
 
If you are yet to register your children for this extremely beneficial school preparation program please 
contact the school to get more details. 
 
Winhangara Playgroup 
Winhangara Playgroup continues this Thursday, 18th March in the Parkview Hall! 
 
Winhangara Playgroup offers free play based learning for all children 0 - 5 years in a safe an inclusive 
environment coordinated by our experienced Early Childhood Trained Teacher. 
 
The Playgroup runs from 9.15am - 10.45am on every Thursday of the school term and features a free 
healthy morning tea! Bring the kids and bring a friend. We’d love to see you! 
 
 



 

School Banking 
School Banking will continue tomorrow (Tuesday, 9th March)! Why not involve your child in this wonderful financial literacy 
opportunity? Contact the school for more details on how to get your child involved. 
 

Following us on Facebook 
Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news and previews of the coming school day ahead, like 
our school Facebook page and join over 1530 followers who stay up to date with our school happenings via social 
media.  
 

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will continue its normal opening times of Monday 9am – 10am and Thursday 2.10pm – 3.10pm. If you require 
access to the Uniform Shop outside of these times please contact the school to organise a mutually convenient time to access 
your uniform needs. 
 

Accessing the School App 
Get all of the news and information of Parkview Public School at your fingertips through our School App! 
The app gives parents the ability to instantly access newsletters and calendar events without going to 
the website, or to send in a sick note while you stand outside the school because you forgot to write a 
paper note!  
 
There are many other easy to use features on the App including maps, uniform price lists, canteen price 
lists, change of details notifications, Facebook links, the ability to send us photos of your favourite 
moments for your kids at school and much more. To download the Parkview PS App to your 
smartphone, go to either the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market and search for Parkview 
Public School. Once you have found it press install or download.  

 
How to Install Our School App 
On Apple 

 On your iPhone open the app store 

 Search for our school name 

 Press Install 

 Enter your iTunes password 

 It will commence downloading immediately 

Android/Google Play 

 On your SmartPhone open the Android/Google Play market 

 Search for our school name 

 Press install 

 Your app will start installing instantly 

To Open Our School App 

 Look for our schools app icon on your phone screen 

 Press the icon once 

 It will open automatically 

When prompted select yes to receive notifications and use your location (this will make sure the google maps and pop-up alerts 
work for you) 
 
Parkview Public School Website 
Don’t forget to log on to www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au for all of the latest news, pictures and calendar updates for your 
school and links to educational information that is relevant to your child!  
 
Golden Apple Docket Fundraiser 
Please keep your Golden Apple shopping dockets and place them in the container at the front office. This is a great way to raise 
funds for our students. Parkview Public School receives 5c from every ten dollars collected. 
 

Finally, as always, if you have an issue or concern please contact the classroom teacher, the appropriate Assistant Principal or 
myself. From time to time issues arise at school. This is perfectly normal for any school setting so if you have any questions, 
issues, enquiries or you want feedback on any aspect of your child’s schooling please ring to make a mutually convenient 
appointment time with your child’s teacher, Assistant Principal or myself. 

 
Regards, 
Travis Irvin 
Principal 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=59b009bd8d0947348772691e322a99f3&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fredir.aspx%3fC%3dbe8133ca3dc9416ab5c310aaef1f8aed%26URL%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fwww.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au%252f


 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Dress Up Day!! 
 

All Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2 students are invited to a fun-filled dress up day! 
 
When: Friday 19th March 
 
Kinder: Fairy Tale, Nursery Rhyme or Superhero clothes 
 
Year 1 and 2: Pirate clothes 
 
There is no need to buy anything new, just make do with what you can find or make. Please let 
us know if you are having any difficulties sourcing something to wear as we may be able to 
help. 
 

                      
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    WEEK 8, TERM 1 

 

Riverina PSSA Swimming Championships 
Six Parkview students represented LNPSSA at the Riverina PSSA Swimming Championships at the 
Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre last Wednesday, 10th March. On an excellent day for swimming, all 
children produced some wonderful performances, with our Junior Girls Relay team consisting of Ava 
Gilmour, Airlie Chilko, Zeanna Johnstone and Keira Hewson finishing 12th overall after qualifying 18th, 
while Xavier Chilko and Josephine Irvin both produced excellent individual performances against 
talented opposition from across the Riverina! 
 
Well done to all of our participants on their achievements this swimming season! 

 

Riverina PSSA Basketball Championships 
Josephine Irvin, Gracie Daly, Lucy Gilmour, Xavier Chilko, Salvatore Alampi and Cruze Dale travelled to 
the Lauren Jackson Stadium in Albury last Thursday to represent LNPSSA at the Riverina Basketball 
Championships. All of our children played some outstanding basketball throughout the day, helping 
LNPSSA to a second place finish in both the boys and girls competitions against some very tough 
competition. 
 
Following the round matches, a ‘Possibles vs Probables’ selection match was played with Xavier Chilko 
and Josephine Irvin both participating. After some impressive performances they were both ultimately 
selected in their respective Riverina PSSA teams for the up coming NSWPSSA Championships in Term 2.  
 
We congratulate Xavier and Josephine on this outstanding achievement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

Western Riverina PSSA AFL Championships 
Cruze Dale, Salvatore Alampi and Xavier Chilko represented 
Leeton-Narrandera-Griffith at the Western Riverina AFL 
Championships hosted at the Leeton Showgrounds last Friday. 
 
On a warm day for football, all three boys produced some 
outstanding football as part of a team that won a thrilling final 
to the competition with a goal kicked with just 1 second 
remaining on the clock to win the match for LNG! 
 
At the conclusion of the event, a Western Riverina Team was 
selected to play Eastern Riverina in the final trial for the 
Riverina Team which will be held on April 1 in Albury. In a 
wonderful achievement for our school, Cruze, Salvatore and 
Xavier were all selected to attend this trial as Western 
Riverina Representatives! 
 
We congratulate all three boys on this outstanding 
achievement! 
 

 

LNPSSA Rugby Union Gala Day 
Interested students in Years 3-6 will participate in the LNPSSA Rugby Union Gala Day this Friday, 19th 
March at the Leeton Ovals Precinct. Children will also be involved in training sessions for this event 
today (Monday, 15th March) and again on Wednesday, 17th March from 3.15pm-4.15pm on the school 
oval.  
 
We thank Mr. Quentin Longhurst for coordinating this activity for our kids. 

 

LNPSSA Netball and Rugby League Gala Day 

All students in Years 5 & 6 will attend the LNPSSA Netball and Rugby League Gala Day being held at 
the Leeton Stadium and Ovals Precinct on Monday, 22nd March.  
 
Notes and payments for this activity should be returned to school by Thursday this week. 

 

House Championship 2021 
Accurate at 15/03/21 

WEEK 8 
TERM 1 BRADMAN FREEMAN THORPE 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL 316 231 331 
CROSS COUNTRY 
CARNIVAL 

   

ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL 

   

FARRELL CUP    

FRIDAY SPORT 
POINTS (3-6) 

   

HOUSE POINTS 
WEEK 7 54 45 44 
TOTAL POINTS 
SCORE 568 476 575 

Thorpe lead Bradman by 7 points 



 

 
 
 

3G   Miss Green 

Lilly Beaumont awesome participation in class discussions 

Brock Marks  demonstrating an awesome understanding of a narrative structure 

Isla Rae  fantastic reading of both analogue and digital clocks 

Olivia Clarke  awesome reading beyond the text in literacy groups 

Evie Boots  fantastic research and investigation of the colossal squid 

Alice Lee  fantastic problem solving during maths groups 

 

3H   Mrs Hislop 

Madeline Morris developing efficient subtraction strategies 

Ivy Rouget  writing some great sizzling starts 

Michael Holland working hard in writing tasks 

Indi Watterson great application in all mathematical tasks 

Grace Goman her use of effective strategies to solve subtractions sums 

 

3/4M   Miss Miller 

Charlie Crispe  creating a great wire sculptured person 

Bear Wynn  creating multiple arrays for the number 24 

Anayah Kaur  great ideas for our class sizzling start 

Amethyst  

Ward-Contreras creating a great wire sculptured athlete 

Gemah Krause identifying text to life connections in her guided reading book 

Celeste  

Townsend-Mallinder using her phonemic awareness to decode words 

Maks Spencer  identifying text to text connections during writing 

  

4B   Miss Brettschneider 

Kyra Bourke  demonstrating great reading strategies and fluency during literacy groups 

Bailey Blackburn using her prior knowledge to answer time questions 

Ariahna Forrester eagerly working on writing the time correctly from analogue to digital form 

Shaileigh  

Johnson-Constable continually working on her fluency whilst reading 

Beau Williams  eagerly working on writing the time at one minute intervals 

Max Pannowitz expressing detailed ideas for his narrative plan 

Blake Heath  always willing to express well thought out ideas for writing tasks 

 

4/5Q              Miss Quinlivan 

Zarah Fong  working carefully to complete her Art work 

Amelia Murcia identifying different types of clouds 

Athaliah Cubero completing spelling activities carefully and accurately  

Ruby Packham writing noun groups to enhance her writing 

Aleaha Bevan improved letter formation using entry and exit flicks 

Yuri Manguilmotan working to complete a creative Art work 

Talia Mulloy  improved handwriting using entries and exits 

 

 



 

5T         Miss Townsend 

Emile Quinn  making comprehensive observations during ‘the blubber me’ experiment 

Tyron Morgan  using effective reading strategies at the jelly bean table 

Krystal McInnes identifying factors for a range of numbers 

Kye Johnstone working hard to create interesting problems during narrative writing 

Josephine Irvin identifying multiples for a range of numbers 

Shaiila Ogilvie  dedication to writing sessions 

Blake Richards contributing creative ideas in our paper chain STEM task 

Xavier Chilko  correctly answering more complex multiplication problems using a range of  

efficient strategies 

 

5F         Miss Flint 

Mia Barclay  always contributing to class 

Aeden  

Williams-O’Leary challenging himself with factor trees 

Fleur  

Townsend-Mallinder challenging herself when learning about factors 

Briley Clancy  her amazing improvement in narrative writing 

David Hawke  his great inferring strategies when reading 

Alicia Ebzery  her great inferencing skills when reading 

Luke Jackson  his amazing skimming and scanning skills 

Tyreese Fernando always challenging himself during maths 

 

6D                                 Miss Deeves 

Abby Habres  remembering how to multiply using the area model  

Nate Bloomfield forming a great conclusion after the ‘Blubber Me’ experiment 

Riley Lewis   using descriptive language in a piece of writing by using his senses 

Mikayla Cawdell-Smith a great descriptive paragraph using her senses 

Aaliya Wilkinson  completing tasks confidently  

Brittney Coghill using a sizzling start to start a narrative writing piece 

 

6C    Mrs Chilko 

Luker Alberty  great concentration during our daily multiplication practice 

Sebastian Ramos working hard to improve his sizzling starts 

Ezekial Rosenberg demonstrating good skimming and scanning of new text 

Connor Smith  working hard on his reading 

Dean De Valentin great perseverance during the ‘Cube Conversations’ 

Braithe Ingram great use of vocabulary during his writing  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KE Nate Russell 

KN Anebel Hoffman 

K/1B George Lyons 

1W Lyndon-James Barber  

1/2HA Ayla Devitt 

2I Braela Morris 

2G Riley Devitt 

3G Lilly Beaumont 

3H Madeline Morris 

3/4M Samantha Fernando 

4B Deklan Boots 

4/5Q Zarah Fong 

5F Alicia Ebzery 

5T Blake Mawer 

6C Sophie Bowyer 

6D Xavier Sullivan 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 
We will be participating in this year’s NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge.  
 
K-2 will be participating in this competition in class. However, if you would like your child in years 3-6 to 
participate in the competition, please follow the details on the information above.  
 
Happy Reading! 
 
Miss Kira Brettschneider 
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Order online before 10am 

 



 

 


